
Meeting Minutes
City of Midfield, Alabama

City Council

The City Council of the City of Midfield, Alabama met in regular session on Monday, November 22, 2010 at 
7:00 pm with Mayor Pro-Tem  Janice Anderson presiding. 

     

Council-member Velma Johnson gave the invocation. 

     

Tameeka Ephriam called roll. The following members were present: Reginald Wilson, Terry Adams, Velma 
Johnson and Jimmie Robinson. Tameeka Ephriam acted as clerk.  A quorum being present the meeting opened 
for transaction of business. 

     

Approval of published minutes from last Council meeting:  Council-member Jimmie Robinson made the 
motion to approve the published minutes from the last regular Council meeting.  The motion was seconded by 
Council-member Terry Adams.  All members present voted aye passing the motion unanimously. 

     
Approval of payment of bills:  Council-member Jimmie Robinson made a motion to suspend the rules for 
immediate consideration and pay November #2bills for $25,563.94.  The motion was seconded by Council-
member Velma Johnson to approve the payment of November #2bills for $25,563.94.  All members present 
vote aye passing the motion unanimously.   

     

Approval of Resolution No. 2010-65: Notice of Public Hearing. For the following addresses: (A) 1214 
5th Avenue, (B) 930 16th Street. Council-member Terry Adams made a motion to approve Resolution No. 
2010-65.  The motion was seconded by Council-member Velma Johnson to approve Resolution No. 2010-65.  
All members present vote aye passing the motion unanimously. 

     

Approval of Resolution No. 2010-66: Enter into a joint application with ALDOT for safe Routes to School 
Program.  Council-member Jimmie Robinson made a motion to approve Resolution No. 2010-66.  The motion 
was seconded by Council-member Terry Adams. All members present vote aye passing the motion 
unanimously.

     

Report from the Mayor Pro-Tem: None 



Report from the Council:  Council-member Reginald Wilson reported that registration for basketball is open 
and encouraged the men in the community to become more active in helping the youth.

 

Open Meeting to the Public:   John Thomas, 90112th Avenue, stated that two pitbulls were tied up and had not 
eaten in days. He stated that he is concerned about the safety of the children in the community.  

Twila Falls, Valhalla Cementary, stated that as the new appointed director of the funeral home, she plans to be 
involved and show her support to the community and the city leaders.  

Mark Harger, 239 Fairwood Road, questioned if any of the city creditors called demanding payment on 
outstanding invoices.  The City Clerk stated that the city is paying its bills and the report that Mark Harger is 
referencing is the monthly 30 day past due reports.  Mark Harger complained about the trash located around 
certain businesses in Midfied. 

Adjournment:  Council-member Velma Johnson made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Council-member 
Terry Adams seconded the motion.  All members present voted aye passing the motion unanimously. 


